
INVERCLYDE LICENSING BOARD 
 

THURSDAY 28 MARCH 2013 AT 10.00 A.M. 
 
 

Present:  Provost Moran, Councillors Ahlfeld, Brennan, Campbell-Sturgess, Loughran, McEleny and 
Shepherd. 
 
 
Chair:  Councillor Ahlfeld presided. 
 
 
In attendance:  Mr James Douglas and Fiona Denver (for Clerk to the Board), Chief Inspector Kennedy 
and Sergeant A MacKinnon, Strathclyde Police. 
 
 
Apologies:  Councillor Wilson and John Cushnaghan, Licensing Standards Officer. 
 
 
Declarations of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest intimated. 
 
 
 
GAMBLING ACT 2005 
APPLICATION FOR GRANT OF BETTING OFFICE LICENCE 
 
Decision as per attached list. 
 
 
LICENSING (SCOTLAND) ACT 2005 
REVIEW OF PREMISES LICENCE 
 
Decision as per attached list. 
 



INVERCLYDE LICENSING BOARD 
 

GAMBLING ACT 2005 
 

(1) APPLICATION FOR PREMISES LICENCE 
 

 
No Name and Address of Applicant Address of Premises Decision 

 
    
1. Coral Racing Ltd 

Glebe House 
Vicarage Drive 
Barking 
Essex 
 

Coral 
49 Princes Street 
Port Glasgow 
 
(Betting Office) 

GRANTED 

    
 The applicant was not present or represented as agreed with the Depute Clerk prior to the 

meeting. 
 
Mr Douglas advised the Board that no objections or representations had been received and 
all procedures have been complied with. 
 
The Board agreed to grant the application. 

    
    
    
    
    
    
    

 
 



INVERCLYDE LICENSING BOARD 
 

LICENSING (SCOTLAND) ACT 2005 
 

(2) REVIEW OF PREMISES LICENCE 
 

 
No Name and Address of Licence Holder 

 
Address of Premises Review Requested By 

 
Decision 
 

1. Lapwine Ltd 
Gordon Chambers 
Henderson Loggie Sinclair Wood 
90 Mitchell Street 
Glasgow 

Harwoods 
208 Dalrymple Street 
Greenock 

Strathclyde Police WRITTEN 
WARNING & 
NO ACTION ON 
DESIGNATED 
PREMISES 
MANAGER’S 
PERSONAL 
LICENCE  

     
 Mr S McGowan, TLT was present representing the applicant.  Mr J White, Director, Ms P Cannon, Designated Premises Manager and Mr A Wilson, Door 

Steward were in attendance. 
 
Mr Douglas advised the Board that Strathclyde Police had requested review of the Premises Licence at Harwoods, 208 Dalrymple Street, Greenock and 
read the letter dated 7 March 2013 from the Chief Superintendent.  The letter also requested the Board to consider which steps it deems necessary or 
appropriate in relation to the Personal Licence Holder, Ms P Cannon. 
 
The Board heard Sergeant MacKinnon in support of their review. 
 
The Board heard Mr McGowan in support of the licence holder and lodged various documentation in support of his submissions.  He advised that an Action 
Plan has been compiled and will be implemented with immediate effect and asked the Board to consider continuation of the review for a period of 3 months 
in order to show Members the positive effects of the Action Plan over this period. 
 
After discussion, the Board agreed:- 
 

(i)  the grounds for review of Personal Licence held by Ms Cannon were not met and no action be taken; 
(ii)  grounds for review were met with regard to the Premises Licence.  The 3 months trial period for the Action Plan to be implemented was not 

necessary, however note the voluntary steps taken by the licence holder; and 
(iii)  a written warning be given to the licence holder. 

 
 


